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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we reach the final week of this term, I would like to take this opportunity to reflect on 
the many achievements and experiences we have shared throughout the academic 
year. It has been a time of significant growth and learning for our pupils, and I am 
pleased to recount some highlights from the past week. 
Year 6 trip to Brighton Beach 
On Monday, our Year 6 pupils had the exciting opportunity to spend the day at Brighton 
Beach. This trip was not only a chance for them to enjoy the sunshine and fresh air but 
also provided a lovely experience as they come to the end of their time with us at 
Northview Primary School. They engaged in various activities aimed at enhancing their 
appreciation for the local environment and the importance of community. 
Parents’ Forum 
On Tuesday, we convened for our annual parents' forum, where we had the pleasure of 
sharing the successes of the year with you, our valued parents and carers. We 
presented highlights showcasing both improvements and extracurricular achievements 
that have made this year so enriching for our pupils. Furthermore, we appreciated the 
valuable feedback received from parents regarding what they perceived as strengths 
and possible areas for development within our school community. Your insights are 
crucial for our continuous improvement, and we encourage ongoing dialogue as we 
strive to provide the best educational experience for our children. 
Brent Library Summer Activities 
Wednesday proved to be another engaging day, as we welcomed our local librarian, 
Wendy, who held an informative assembly sharing details about the Summer Reading 
Challenge. This programme aims to encourage children to continue reading during the 
summer break, ensuring they remain engaged 
with literature and expand their love for reading. 
We are excited to inform you that the library, 
alongside various local organisations, will be 
hosting a plethora of free activities during the 
holiday period. Details of these initiatives are 
attached to this week’s newsletter, and we highly 
recommend that all families take advantage of 
these wonderful opportunities. 
 
Goodbye Year 6 
This morning, we celebrated our Year 6 leavers with a heartfelt assembly and 
graduation ceremony. It was a poignant occasion, filled with laughter, joy, and a few 
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tears, as we reflected on the journey that our Year 6 pupils have undertaken during 
their primary education. We are incredibly proud of each and every one of them and 
wish them every success as they embark on the next stage of their academic journey in 
secondary school. 
 
School Closed Summer 2025 

We are excited that our building works will begin for our new nursery building this 

summer as well as school improvement projects across the school.  As a result, 

school will be closed and there will be no summer holiday camp onsite.  

Celebration Assembly 

Earlier this week, we had our celebration assembly. This week we congratulated the 

following pupils: 

Pupil of the 
Week 

 

 

Reception Whole Class 
Y1 Whole Class 
Y2 Whole Class 
Y3 Zenna, Aleena and Ikhlas 
Y4 Whole Class 
Y5 Whole Class 
Y6 Whole Class 

Happy Birthday 

 

Reception Retaj, Nabil, Abdullah, Abdullahi, Eliyah, Usayd 
Y1Lyna,Sara, Alli 
Y2 Hashir, Mirella 
Y3 Asra, Hamza, Aleena 
Y4 Aram, Sami, Sophia, Rafif, Omar Ald 
Y5 Almaas, Max 
Y6 Zoha, Jonathan 

Pen License Y1: Aizah, Jessica, Rand 
Y2: Maha, Uzair 
Y3: Raihana, Mubashir 
Y4: Munzer, Misha 
Y6: Jonathan, Zelia 

 
100% attendance 
We also celebrated pupils who have had 100% attendance 
throughout the whole year! 
These were: Joud Reception, Mohammed Y2, Faith Y5, Thierry 
Y5 and Andreea Y5. 
 
Readathon 
Year 6 earned the most points for reading this half term. Remember to keep your child 
reading throughout the summer holidays 

Class Dojo 
Our pupils earn Dojo points for 
demonstrating positive behaviours such as: 
kindness, being honest, being respectful, 
and participating well in lessons. Year 2 
earned the most points this week with a 
massive 1341! Fantastic Year 2! 
 

 



Attendance 
 

Congratulatuons to Year 5 who had the best attendance 
this week of 98%. Very consistent Year 5! 
 

 
 
 
 
Safeguarding 
As we commence our summer holidays, it is crucial to 
emphasise water safety for children. Whether they are 
enjoying sunny days at the beach or having fun in a paddling 
pool, children are inherently attracted to water. However, 
such excitement is accompanied by potential risks. This guide 
offers ten practical tips endorsed by the Royal Life Saving 
Society UK, including understanding beach flags, avoiding 
inflatables in open water, and mastering the ‘float and call’ 
technique in emergencies, ensuring essential safety for the 
summer and beyond.  
Safeguarding children is all of our responsibility.  
The safeguarding team at Northview Primary school are: 
Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Obinwanne 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs Barouma and Mrs Raval 
 
 

Catch-Up Clinics 
If your child missed their vaccination at school, 
we have scheduled a number of catch-up clinics 
around the UK which you can book onto. The 
full leaflet is attached to this newsletter with 
further information on how to access the catch-
up clinics over the summer. 
 

Summer in Brent 
Brent Council have shared summer activities available to keep your child occupied 
during the summer holiday. They are many opportunities available such as: holiday 
clubs, sports activities, and children’s events. You can discover what is available by 
clicking on this link: 
https://www.brent.gov.uk/summerinbrent 
 
Brent Mental Health Support 
Over the summer are offering online parent meetings on: 
promoting positive behaviour; child and teen anxiety; 
parent wellbeing; supporting Neurodivergent young 
people’s wellbeing: and supporting transitions and 
change.  The flier is attached with the code to join the 
webinars. If you have any queries, please email: 
cnwl.adminbrentmhstcamhs@nhs.net  
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As we draw towards the conclusion of this term, I would like to wish all our pupils and 
families a restful and enjoyable holiday. Please note that pupils will return to school on 
Wednesday, 3rd September 2025. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mrs Obinwanne 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 


